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Roose Community Primary School



       Information for Parents


Newsletter June 2014
Dear Parents/Carers
How lovely to be back in school for the second half of the summer term, with the sun shining and the children able to work and play outside.

Please could you to put sun cream on your children before they come to school in the morning if the weather is going to be sunny. Children may bring sun cream to school to apply to themselves at lunchtimes. This should have a sun protection factor of 15 or more. Please make sure that all bottles are clearly labelled with the child’s name. Because every child is different they will not be allowed to share each others. 
Children may also bring sensible hats or caps to wear outside if the weather is sunny. We also suggest that they bring water bottles too. These should be clearly labelled and will need to go home each night to be washed.
School photographs – Friday 6th June
The school photographer is coming on Friday to take photographs of the children. All the children will be photographed individually and with siblings in school. If anybody wants photographs with  pre-school children please bring them into school at 8.30am. These photographs will be taken on a first come, first served basis.
Sports Day and summer Fair
Sports Day and the Summer Fair will take place during the afternoon of Friday 13th June. This will start at 1.15pm on the school field. Parents and friends are welcome to come and watch/support their children. Children will take part in a variety of activities and races. 
All children in school have been allocated “House” places. They work in these house groups to gain points for sports activities. Each house has a colour and children usually wear a t-shirt in their house colour for sports day. A reminder of which colour t-shirt your child will be sent home next week.
If the weather is too wet the sports afternoon will be postponed for health and safety reasons. We would then try again for the afternoon of Friday 20th June. 
The Summer Fair will start at 3.15pm and finish at 5.00pm. This will go ahead in the hall if the weather is wet. There will be activities for the children, stalls and a barbecue. Please see the poster and letter from “Roosters” for more details.
PLEASE CAN WE STRESS THAT NO DOGS ARE ALLOWED ON THE SCHOOL PREMISES

Book Fair
A Book Fair is being delivered on Thursday 12th June. This will be in school for a week. The book stalls will be open in the hall after school from 3.15. Please come and look at the books with your children. School gets 100% commission on sales, which means there will be lots of new books in the classrooms as well.
Things happening in the last few weeks of term
As there are so many activities happening in the last few weeks of term I have listed them in the table below. Letters about school visits will be sent home by the teachers for their individual classes.

	Date
	Event
	Which children
	Times

	

	11.06.2014
	Choir workshops and concert
	Choir
	3.30pm – evening

	12 – 18.06.2014
	Book Fair in school hall
	All
	3.15 – 4.00pm

	13.06.2014
	Sports Afternoon
	All
	1.15 – 3.00pm

	
	School Summer fair
	All
	3.15 – 5.00pm

	16-18.06.2014
	London Residential
	Y6
	3 days

	
	New Starters Visit
	R
	9.15 – 11.45am

	18.06.2014
	New Starters Visit
	R
	1.15 – 3.00pm

	19.06.2014
	Nursery Sports
	N
	Morning

	20.06.2014
	Year 4 assembly
	Y4
	2.45 – 3.10

	23 – 27.06.2014
	Science and Engineering week
	All
	5 days

	23.06.2014
	Science Dome
	All
	1 day

	
	Pirates and under the sea
	N – y2
	Morning

	
	Fractal Dome
	Y3 – 6
	Afternoon

	
	Helping and film at the cinema
	Y5
	Morning

	25.06.2014
	Junior Tennis
	Y6
	1.15pm

	26.06.2014
	New Starters Visit
	R
	9.15 – 11.45am

	27.06.2014
	Mini Beast Hunting at Newby Bridge
	Y3
	All day

	
	Haverthwaite and steamer
	Y1
	All day

	
	Mini Olympics
	Y2
	Afternoon

	30.06.2014
	Transition Day 1
	Y6
	All day

	
	New Starters Visit
	R
	1.15 – 3.00pm

	01.07.2014
	Transition Day 2
	Y6
	All day

	03.07.2014
	Leighton Hall Visit
	Y2
	All day

	04.07.2014
	Reception class assembly
	R
	2.45 – 3.10

	9 – 11.07.2014
	Brathay Residential
	Y4
	3 days

	10.07.2014
	School Production
	Y4-6
	5.00pm

	
	Teddy Bears Picnic
	N - R
	Morning

	11.07.2014
	School Production
	Y4-6
	2.30pm

	
	Reports out to parents
	All
	End of day

	15.07.2014
	Nursery graduation assembly
	N and families
	1.30pm

	18.07.2014
	Y6 Leaver’s Service
	Y6
	9.30am

	
	Summer Term ends at 2.00pm

	03.09.2014
	Autumn Term starts at 8.45am


Exciting New Nursery Building 2014
We have been granted money by Cumbria County Council and other funding sources for a new-build nursery for two year olds on a corner of the school field. This is really exciting as the money includes not only an eco build nursery but landscaping between this part of the field and the playground (over where the old pond used to be situated). 

There will also be a new “play wall” for all the children in the playground, which will also stop balls going over into the bungalow that is next to the end of the playground.

Yours sincerely

Wendy R Jacobs
Headteacher
2
1
Telephone: 01229 838841    Fax:  01229 894609   Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


